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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As always, our term has started out being quite busy and has no 

sign of slowing down. We have had our Faction Field Events day, 

Faction High Jumps afternoon, Faction Athletics Carnival, two 

students participated in the South West Spelling Bee, three teams 

participated in the Interschool Numero Competition (hosted here), 

PEAC recommenced, training for the First Lego League 

commenced and we began our annual Progressive Achievement 

Testing assessment programme. All in the first 10 days! 

RETIREMENT 
It is with very mixed feelings that I am letting you know that I will be 

retiring at the end of this year. I also need to clear some leave 

before this so I will be on long service leave for the last 6 weeks of 

the term. I thought making the decision to retire would be an easy 

thing to do, but it turns out to be much harder than one would think. 

A fundamental part of education is building relationships – with the 

children, the staff and the parent/carer community. Leaving that 

behind creates a large hollow feeling and one that can be difficult to 

come to terms with. However, it comes to us all at some stage. 

Bunbury Primary School has been a large part of my life over the 

past 20 years, and I will miss it. 

SCHOOL SATISFACTION SURVEY 
Every two years schools are required to survey their school 
community about aspects of the school’s performance. We also 
survey staff and students in Years 5 and 6. A link to the survey will  

be sent out next week via Seesaw and I ask parents and carers to 

consider completing the survey – it doesn’t take long, is 

anonymous and helps us reflect on our performance, providing an 

opportunity to plan for improvement. 

PLANNING FOR 2024 
An important part of our planning for next year is knowing who will 

be at our school so that classes can be set up.  Please see the 

return slip at the end of this page and return it if you know that you 

will not be with us for the 2024 school year. You can also advise 

the school by emailing Bunbury.PS@education.wa.edu.au. If you 

are planning on travelling during the Summer Break and will not be 

back for the start of school (Wednesday, January 31), but will be 

back late, please let us know this. 

WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY 
Friday, October 27 is World Teachers’ 

Day this year. It provides an opportunity 

for the community to thank those 

people involved in educating children 

and young people. Everyone in a 

school plays a role in the education 

process and deserves acknowledgement of their efforts. A simple 

thank you can go a long way in doing this. The staff at Bunbury 

Primary School should all be celebrated for the work they put in to 

making our school a good place to be. 

P&C CONTRIBUTIONS 
I would like to acknowledge the work the Bunbury Primary School 

P&C, through the support of the parent community, has done to 

raise funds throughout the year which is truly appreciated. Recently 

the P&C donated $20,000.00 to the school for the following 

upgrades and programmes: 

 Replacing the bike racks next to the sea container ($3,400); 
 Replacing the shade blinds on the kindergarten veranda ($6,200); 
 Purchasing some decodable readers for Years 4-6; ($1,000) 
 Replacing the carpet in Room 13 ($3,550); and, 
 Replacing some of the team uniforms for Winter Carnival ($5,850). 
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 ANAPHYLAXIS – please avoid sending food to school that contains nuts as it puts a number of our children at serious risk. 

 
STAFF CARPARK 
I appreciate the respect that many parents/carers demonstrate by not 

using the staff carpark but it would appear that some parents/carers are 

confused about exactly what is the Staff Carpark as the sign can be 

misleading. This photo shows the Staff Carpark – it is both the 

bitumen area and the grass area.  

 

 

 

 

 

The carpark is, of itself, safe. It is only when it is being misused that it 

presents danger to both children and vehicles. We can tell children 

again and again to not run through the carpark. But they will still do it – 

they are children. Parents/carers doing circuits through the carpark to 

pick up their child are misusing the facility. Parents/carers parking the 

carpark (either in the middle of it or in a bay) are also misusing the 

facility. Misuse puts children at risk. The photo shows plenty of parking 

spaces in the grass area, but this is not always the case. We also have 

some staff arriving between 2:30 and 3:00pm who who need to park.  

This is why it is called a Staff Carpark – it is not called a Visitors’ 

Carpark, or a Parent/Carer Carpark or a Drive-through Child Pick-up 

Area. 

Please, Please, Please, do not use the Staff Carpark. 

SCHOOL GARDENER 
Our school gardener, Bec, will be leaving us next Monday to start a 

new position with the Shire of Capel. I thank 

her for the work she has put into the school 

grounds in the time she has been with us. 

Keeping the grounds to a standard that says 

we care about our school is a challenge and 

Bec has risen to that challenge.  

We will be looking for a new gardener (4 days 

a week – 6:30 to 1:00) so if anyone knows 

someone who might be interested, please get 

them to call Joan Davies (our Manager 

Corporate Services) on 9796 3050. 

SCHOOL OFFICER 
With one of our team members leaving, another has come on board. 

Feel free to drop into the office and introduce yourself to Lisa, the latest 

staff member to join the Bunbury PS front 

office team. Lisa comes to us from Dardanup 

PS. She has a background as an Education 

Assistant and a is very capable School 

Officer. Welcome from all the staff at BPS, we 

are looking forward to getting to know you 

better. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
We ask for your support in encouraging your 

child to be in correct school uniform—plain 

black shorts / skorts without colour or logos, and that are an appropriate 

leg length. It appears some shorts have shrunk or children have grown 

fast recently! 

 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE (OHSCLUB) 
The OSHClub that operates in our school provides 

out of school hours care at a very reasonable rate. 

If you are finding that you need to drop your child 

to school well before 8:30 in the morning, or can’t 

pick them up before 3:20 in the afternoon it would 

be worth your while checking out the cost of 

utilising this service. It is safe and secure. 

BOOK NOW: oshclub.com.au 

ASSEMBLY 
Our first assembly for this term was held today, Friday Oct. 27, and was  

hosted by the Year 6 class from Room 13. Parents/Carers are most 

welcome to attend – it will start at 8:55. Room 4 will host their assembly 

on Friday November 10 and Room 1 will host theirs on November 24. 

TERM PLANNER 
Our parent term planner has been attached to this Newsletter for 

your information. 

Kind regards, 

Shane.  

 

DATES TO WATCH 

*   Please be aware dates are subject to change   * 

 

Fri 27 Oct  Assembly Room 13 

   World Teachers’ Day 

Thur 2 Nov  St Bonifaice – Junior Choir Excursion 

Tue 7 Nov  Interschool Field Events 

Fri 10 Nov  Interschool Track Events 

   Assembly Room 4 

Tue 14 Nov  Year 6 Enterprise Market 

Fri 24 Nov  Assembly Room 1 

Wed 29 Nov  2024 Kindy Meeting, Library 9.15am 

Tues 5 Dec  Yr 6 Bunbury SHS Orientation Day 

Wed 6 Dec  2024 PP Meeting, Library 9.00am 

   K2 Kindy Concert 10.15am 

Fri 8 Dec  Presentation (Class Awards) Assembly 

Mon 11 Dec  K1 Kindy Concert 2.15pm 

Wed 13 Dec  Year 6 Graduation Assembly 9.00am 

   Student Reports Issued 

Thur 14 Dec  Graduation Excursion 

   Student’s Last Day 

   Students’ Last Day 

 

oshclub.com.au


       Water Wise Tip : Lick your plates clean will save you from having to rinse them before loading them in the dishwasher ;-) 
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PRE-PRIMARY ASSEMBLY 2023 

Pre primary Assembly 2023, held on the last Friday of Term 3, was all 

about dreaming big and following your dreams. Many of our students 

want to travel to places such as Disneyland and even Pakistan. Many 

great occupations, sports dreams of competing in the Olympics and 

music superstars were part of the great speaking parts delivered by the 

students. Everyone’s costumes were amazing and they glittered while 

we sang “Dream On” which sealed our message of following your 

dreams. Our creative artwork decorated the assembly area as well as 

the wonderful dreams of everyone in our great school collated by Mrs 

Allan. We danced with the whole school to a song “ Try Everything”. We 

hope we inspired everyone, young and old to follow their dreams.  

 

SPELLING BEE 
A big congratulations to Isabella M and James M who 

participated in the South West Spelling Bee in Week 1 

of term. Both students lasted many rounds and spelt 

some really difficult words. There was a lot of pressure 

and both competed brilliantly. Both James and Isabella 

came 4th. Well done to both students.  

NUMERO 
The South West Interschool Numero Competition was held at Bunbury 

Primary School last week. Eighteen teams of students from eight 

schools entered. Bunbury PS had three teams of highly eager 

mathematicians who completed maths challenges and Numero games 

with expertise. One team won overall and will now represent Bunbury 

Primary School in the State Numero Competition in Perth in a few 

weeks. Well done to all students and a big thank you to Mrs Whittaker 

for preparing the students. 

 



AWARDS, GOTCHA WINNERS &  
PROGRESSIVE FACTION POINTS  

Term 4: Week 3 Assembly 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

COMMUNITY: 
Relationships Australia is offering this 5-week Program for the 

parents of 10 to 18 year olds. Written by the Australian Childhood 

Foundation, it is a reflective program based on the Bringing Up 

Great Kids series. More information can be found:  

https://www.relationshipswa.org.au/Courses/Courses-and-

Workshops/Parenting-Adolescents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUNBURY MUSICAL COMEDY GROUP 
Congratulations to the following students who have earnt roles in the up 

and coming production of Disney’s Frozen Jr. These students have 

worked tirelessly in the three areas of musical theatre: dance; drama; 

and music to stage this professional showcase.  They take to the stage 

on Friday 24th November (7pm ), Saturday 25th November 11am and 

7pm) and Sunday 26th of November (2pm). 

 

Hazel —Dancer 

Emelie —Dancer 

Isla —Young Elsa/Ensemble 

Pippa —Ensemble 

Amelia —Ensemble 

Maribela —Ensemble 

 

 

Bunbury PS in the Community 

Term 3 Week 10 

PP 1 

Zac, Alby, Ruby  

PP 2 

Kai, Zade, Kyla  

Year 1 

Laurice, Poppy  

Year 2 

James, Bevan, Tyler, Esme, Yaseen  

Year 3 

Nina , Rhylee , Damian  

Year 4 

Jordy , Bethany Ann, Anna, Aussie, 

Isaac  

Year 5 

Hunter, Sophie  

Year 6 

Oluwadara, Alby , Fletcher, Elle, 

Madison 

Congratulations to all our recipients. 

MERIT CERTIFICATE RECIPIENTS 
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